
Robert C.  

 Cole          

& Assoc. 
Certified Pubic Accountant 

 

November 9, 2009 

 

Mr. David W. Danner 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA. 98504-7250 

RE: Basin Disposal of Yakima, LLC G-45 

       Tariff 5 revised pages, disposal fee increase only 

 

Dear Secretary: 

 

Enclosed herewith are proposed tariff 5, pages 1, 18, 22-24, 28-9 and 31-2 for Basin 

Disposal of Yakima, LLC, issued November 9, 2009 to become effective January 1, 

2010.  The revisions are due to an increase in Yakima County disposal fees from $27.03 

to $30.89 per ton, a 14.3% increase as of January 1, 2010. The revenue increase will be 

$10,048 for drop box service and $22,279 for packer customers (1.4% of total revenue) 

and 26 cents per month (1 can weekly service).  If rates are approved by the WUTC they 

will become effective January 1, 2010. Customers will receive notices of the changes 

included with the first billing reflecting the increases.  

 

In conjunction, we submit the following in regards to the revised pages.  

   Copies of revised pages 

   Copy of Board of Yakima County Commissioners Resolution #470-2009  

   Electronic workpaper information 

 

If we can provide any further information, please call Bob Cole 

at 206-525-2614 

 

Sincerely, 

Robert C. Cole 

Enclosures 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Member: AICPA, WSCPA, WRRA 

10303 Meridian Ave N, Suite 201 Seattle, WA 98133 (206) 525-2614  Fax (206) 525-7842 


